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Dear Colleagues


2020-21 YEAR END SUBMISSIONS AND 2021-22 ENHANCED SERVICE PAYMENTS PROCESS
I am writing to clarify a few issues that have been raised following my previous letter dated 19th May 2021.

Palliative Care
Practices should have been delivering the Directed Enhanced Services as per the specification which included carrying out SEA’s.  During 2019-20 Practices were still required to complete the SEA’s however were not required to submit them at year end.  The only change was Practices have been asked to submit the SEA’s following year end.  The request for SEA’s was made on the understanding that they would still have been taking place during 2020/21 and therefore the information would be available however, if due to the current challenging circumstances these are not currently available they can be submitted at a later date.

Payment will be calculated on the number of SEA’s claimed for on the claim form.  
Extended Hours

Practices are reminded that the consultations can be for pre-booked appointments as well as for urgent and routine care.  They do not require to be face to face nor directly pre-bookable without triage and can be used for triage.

Reinstatement of extended hours may support social distancing measures by spreading out patient contacts over a longer time.  
The agreement with the LMC was to ask Practices to recommence delivering the service and if unable to do so payment would cease.  However, in view of the continuing challenging circumstances it has been agreed if Practices are unable to recommence delivering the service there will be no financial penalty, at this stage, which will be reviewed again for quarter 3.  

If the Practice have or are experiencing extenuating circumstances which prevent them from meeting these Contractual requirements please contact the GMS Contract Team mailbox.

I hope you find this communication helpful however if you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the GMS Contract Team on GMS.ContractTeam@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
Yours sincerely
Liz Gillan

GMS Contract Manager
Primary Care Support
GMS Contract Manager Tel: 0141 211 0212 E Mail: Elizabeth.gillan@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
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